
To the Captain Isylvar, 
 

Greetings. You have not met me, but I have heard of you from Tumilaq, one of my 
kin whom you rescued from the clutches of an Akhlut aboard a Suaq vessel in the 
Gullet. 
 

Tumilaq was safely borne to the shores of that which you call Kallavesa by Samuli, 
whom they call "the Boar", and brought to the rest of our kin. We are most 
grateful for your assistance in this matter. The Akhlut are vicious predators, 
hunting man, orc and hylje alike. 
 

In recognition of your stalwart defense of Tumilaq and the efforts of you and your 
allies to heal their injuries, we wondered if you would be able to provide further 
assistance. 
 

Firstly, some of our scouts, keeping watchful eye on the Gullet for more Akhlut, 
have located a cave in an island very similar to the one that Tumilaq describes, 
albeit much closer to the shore of your territory - a cramped cavern strewn with 
bones. Our scouts approached this cave, but found the air to be foul and cloying, 
and they could barely stand to enter the waters around it. 
 

We are aware that the priests of the Suaq have means to deal with foul auras 
such as these, and wondered if you might be able to travel to this island with 
such a priest, along with one or more icewalkers capable of using their ancestral 
magics to divine more whilst at the location. 
 

The island is known to us as  Tukarak , off the shores of  West Marsh . 
 

Secondly, we are aware of a band of Akhlut hunting down our kin along the 
shores of the Gullet. Against such predators, we can only flee, but we would ask 
for any assistance the Suaq can provide in driving off these foul things before 
more hylje are taken from us. We are aware that the Akhlut have been killing 
any who stand in their way - even Suaq. 
 

Yours, 
Magen, the Aetheling of Atkonaroq 
 


